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Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue

Yellowknife, NT

Attention: Mary Tapsell

Dear Mary;

Re:  Comments on Terms of Reference for Gahcho Kue Environmental Review

I have only one substantive comment on the T of R for this project.  It is in regard to caribou and appears on page ten of your draft T of R in the section delineating the geographical scope of the review.

You state the geographical scope will be limited to “the vicinity of the mine site, the access road from MacKay Lake, and Tibbitt to Contwoyto Road from its southern end to the start of the access road at MacKay Lake.”

This is inconsistent with recent MVEIRB statements in the UR-Energy Report that suggests (page 57) “The submission (of the project proponent) did not consider the impact of the proposed development in combination with all the other potentially relevant human activities in the range of the Beverly herd, including claim staking, aerial surveys, diamond drilling, trenching, bulk sampling, the Taltson hydro power line, Gahcho Kue Diamond Mine, Saskatchewan uranium mines, other industrial development in Saskatchewan, traditional harvest, commercial harvest, tourism, and air traffic associated with most of these activities.”  Your report outlines six items relating to the need to consider cumulative impacts on caribou over their entire range.

I see no reason to make that recommendation without doing the same for this review.  It is well known the Bathurst herd has declined substantially in the past few years; significant development has taken place in their range and a substantial amount more development is planned.  This development is also in the range of the Beverly herd.

Especially now with escalating public concern about the health of the North’s caribou herds it is important to look at the whole picture to determine whether this project may impact the caribou herds.

Yours truly,

Ray Griffith



